
 

 

Sep 22nd 2023 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

This letter is being written to recommend Jie Zeng for your esteemed program in computer 
science. As the Leader of the Citi Campus Lecture Program jointly sponsored by collaborated 
by Citi and Chongqing University, I had the privilege of witnessing Jie's exceptional skills and 
performance firsthand from June to July 2023, during which he together with another 23 
students participated in our intensive, enterprise-level training. They were immersed in a real-
world software development environment and developed in groups a comprehensive system 
related to our bidding business, covering entire software development lifecycle. 

Jie, leading his team of four, exemplified leadership and innovation, excelling in every sprint of 
the agile development process. They quickly developed the backend using Spring Boot MVC 
Framework, integrating WebSocket and a recommendation algorithm, adhering strictly to 
RESTful specification. In the subsequent sprint, during the transition to frontend development 
using the Angular framework, Jie's team implemented route guards and multi-role routing, 
also focusing on delivering visually appealing and responsive pages. The project was then 
deployed using Docker-Compose and Kubernetes, and the integration of the fine-tuned GPT-
3.5 Turbo API brought sophistication and practicality to their project. 

Their collective efforts were recognized when their system was chosen for presentation to the 
entire institution, a testament to its excellence. Jie's individual contributions earned him the 
title of "Excellence Individual" in our training, and his achievements were universally 
recognized by all of our Citi mentors, even leading to a direct job offer from our esteemed 
institution. In his speech to his entire institution, Jie expressed profound gratitude to our Citi 
mentors, emphasizing the invaluable practical learning he acquired. 

In conclusion, Jie Zeng's engineering practice ability, coupled with his leadership, creativity, 
and the recognition he received from Citi, makes him an exceptional candidate for your 
program. I am confident in his potential to achieve greatness and make significant 
contributions to the field. I wholeheartedly support his application and believe he will be a 
valuable asset to your institution. 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 86 21 20298500 or email at 
jameson.cai@citi.com 

 

Thank you, 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Jameson Cai 

Apps Development Sr. Manager 


